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MEMORANDUM OF OPPOSITION:


S. 631  - Drone Aircraft Privacy and Transparency Act of 2017  (Sen. Markey) 











Background:  With the accelerating growth of the unmanned aerial systems industry, (UAS or drones) comes concerns regarding privacy, data collection and new applications of UAS technology which seem to expand by the day.  The FAA has issued regulations and rules to accommodate the use of drones for hobbyist and commercial purposes, including new registration requirements, rules for operations of smalls (under 55 lbs.) for commercial purposes, when and how they can and cannot operate,  etc. 





The FAA has reiterated their control of the national air space (NAS) and discouraged state and local attempts to further regulate use of the NAS, including their “Know Before You Fly” website.  Privacy issues have been addressed by the FAA and the National Telecommunications and Information Administration’s (NTIA) Voluntary Best Practices for UAS Privacy, Transparency, and Accountability, which was released in May of 2016.  Invasion of privacy is already encompassed by existing law and court decisions.  Additionally, courts have, over time, dealt with similar advances related to photography for decades.  Warrants are required for any type of surveillance. 





The Central New York and Mohawk Valley Regions of Upstate New York, as an FAA UAS test site and hub for the UAS industry, will be negatively impacted by legislation or regulation that slows or detracts from the UAS industry moving forward in the U.S. and bringing new jobs and investment to our regions.   





The Issue:  Federal guidelines are already in place to ensure the responsible and ethical use of UAS.  This legislation seeks to add new layer of regulation, data collection and monitoring by the federal government for hobbyist and commercial purposes significantly departing from existing technology neutral standards.  It is critical for government to not hinder UAS’ economic potential by imposing over-regulation that will send industry investments outside our borders.    This legislation will create operational barriers for even basic UAS flights.   Disclosure of technical capabilities will conflict with proprietary business information.  Pilots need the flexibility to adjust to the safest flights possible, adapting to changing conditions that may arise.   This law would burden the industry and the FAA with the administrative responsibility to maintain, track, archive and share an unmanageable amount of information without a clear path as to how this would protect the public.  Slowing UAS technology development, applications and utilization will serve to delay its beneficial applications for the citizens and economy of the Unites States.  





Our Position:  CenterState CEO opposes this legislation due to its deleterious impact on the UAS industry, in particular in the Central New York/Mohawk Valley regions, as well as slowing the jobs, economic activity, potential lifesaving and life preserving capabilities that UAS can provide.  
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